


Southfield-Lathrup Senior High School
19301 West Twelve Mile Road

Lathrup Village, Michigan 48076

248-746-7200
Dear Parents and Guardians,

This letter is to remind you that all students are expected to follow the dress code policy.  Warnings will not be given since all students are fully aware of the dress code. Clothing that promotes neatness, safety and appropriateness is an important factor to support a learning atmosphere.  The dress code for SLHS is as follows:
· Pants: 
Beige (Khaki), Navy, or Black.  Knee length (or longer) shorts or skirts in these colors may also be worn.  Pants must be worn with a belt, at the waist, with shirts tucked in.  (Absolutely no denim/jeans or denim/jean look-a-likes or any type or color are acceptable.  Yoga pants are not appropriate at any time.  Leggings/Jeggings can only be worn with a knee-length skirt.) 

· Belts are required and must be worn.

· Shirts:
All shirts must have collars.  Oxford, button-up, or Polo styles are appropriate in the colors, Red, Black or White only.   Multi colored shirts are not appropriate.  Shirts must be tucked in.

· Sweaters/Vests:   Sweaters or vests in the colors above are appropriate over the collared shirts. Hoodies, fleeces and sweat shirts  are not allowed.  

· Shoes/Boots:  Appropriate footwear must be worn.  House shoes, slippers or flip-flops are not conducive to the learning environment and often are a safety hazard, therefore, they are not allowed.
· School IDs must be worn.
Students violating the dress code will be sent to Security to rectify the dress code violation and will receive an out of school suspension.  Many students come to school out of dress code only to produce appropriate clothing when addressed by Lathrup faculty.  Students are expected to come to school in dress code.  Once the school day begins, students will not be allowed to change in order to avoid suspensions.  Students attending gym class must also be dressed appropriately.  Once a student leaves the gym the dress code will be enforced. 
On Fridays, approved School Club (i.e. NHS, Student Congress, Medical Academy, etc.) shirts may be worn.  Sport jerseys or sweatpants are not approved attire during the school day.   On Spirit or dress down days students must still be dressed appropriately for the school environment. 
The administration will continue to communicate with SL families via the ParentLink email and phone message system announcing exceptions to the dress code policy.

Thank you for your continued support. 
Yours in education,

Joseph Spryszak

Principal

Southfield-Lathrup High School
It is the policy of the Southfield Board of Education and the Southfield  Public Schools that no person on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin or ancestry, age, gender,  marital status or handicap shall be discriminated against, excluded from participation in, denied the benefits of, or otherwise be subjected to, discrimination in any program or activity for which it is responsible or for which it receives financial assistance from the UDS Department of Education or any other Federal or State department or agency.
 








_974809585.doc
�



�
















